
 
Executive Order No. 2023-07-20-02 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:   Development Services and Planning Department 

 

FROM:  Brian E. Linley, City Manager 

REF:   Moratorium on Open Drainage and Ribbon Curbing 

 

The City is revisiting the street and road design standards because it has been discovered that they are 

wholly inadequate. Roads built to these standards are not holding up.  Until new design standards are 

adopted there is a moratorium on open drainage and ribbon curbing for street construction. 

 

Respectfully 

       

Brian E. Linley 

City Manager 

Office (405) 390-8198 

Cell: (405) 898-7017      

   

 

 

 

 


